HUGHES DETERMINATION

Mr. Wright moved, seconded by Mr. Peckham, that the area variance requested by David Hughes, 1020 Mile Square Road, Mendon, NY, at said property consisting of 9.48 acres, bearing tax account No. 205.04-1-12.2, located in an RA-5 zone, to construct an accessory building 10 feet from the side (north) property line instead of the 20 feet required by section 200-86, be denied based on the following findings of fact and conclusions of law:

FINDINGS OF FACT

1. Mr. Hughes appeared before the Zoning Board of Appeals at the  public hearing on July 10, 2008 and September 11, 2008.

2. Mr. Hughes desires to build an 800 sq. ft. frame and masonry garage and woodworking shop adjacent to his house. The northwest corner of his house is approximately 49 feet from the southeast corner of the Lewis property. The northeast corner of this proposed accessory building, based on the material submitted by Mr. Hughes (although not drawn to precise scale) would be approximately 10 feet from the Lewis property corner, and 10 feet from the southern boundary of the Lewis property.

3. In his application for this variance, Mr. Hughes stated that a reason for requesting this variance was not to remove trees that create a visual break from NYS Route 64. However, this road is over three thousand feet from this property, and is only a two-lane, north-south road.

4. The neighbor immediately to the northwest, Michael Lewis, who would be most affected by the granting of this variance, indicated his opposition at the public hearing on July 10, 2008. During that initial public hearing, Mr. Hughes requested, and the ZBA granted, a recess so that Mr. & Mrs. Lewis and Mr. Hughes could attempt to reach some accommodation on this variance request. Unfortunately they were unable to do so. Mr. Lewis and Mrs. Lewis reiterated their opposition to the granting of a variance in a letter to the ZBA on September 10, 2008.

5. The Lewises questioned the applicant’s ability to construct and maintain a building of this type with only 10 feet of clearance from the adjoining property. 

CONCLUSIONS OF LAW

1. The objective Mr. Hughes is attempting to achieve can be achieved by other means such as locating the building elsewhere on the property. 

2. The granting of this variance would create an undesirable change in the neighborhood or to development of the adjoining property.

3. The request is substantial.

4. The granting of this request would not have adverse physical or environmental effects. 

5. The difficulty is self-created.

6. This is a Type II action under SEQR.

